
M A Y  N E W S L E T T E R   1
2 0 2 5

J U N E S T

We’ve officially reached the halfway mark of our time in Aberdeen,
Scotland and we can honestly say, we don’t want it to end. This city
has quickly captured our hearts, and we feel deeply the responsibility
and calling to be here long term.

The month of May was full of momentum and encouragement. We
were blessed to have Bishop Kelley and the Harvest Bible School
students from Glasgow, who joined us for a weekend of outreach.
During this time, we made several new contacts, many of whom have
expressed interest in learning more. We’ve already begun Bible
studies with some of them. From worshiping in the streets, to giving
out donuts, water, and church contact cards, we’ve seen God begin to
move through simple acts of kindness and obedience. And people
have responded.
Our weekly Wednesday night Bible study at Starbucks continues to
be a place of connection and discipleship. We’ve had a number of
people attending when their work schedules allow, and we’re grateful
for the consistency that’s developing.
We’re also still actively involved in preaching and teaching at the
local church I mentioned in our first newsletter, an open door that we
know is nothing short of God-ordained. As we spend more time with
the congregation, we’re learning that many of them have close family
ties to ordained ministers in the UPCI. These connections aren’t
coincidental…they are confirming. We sense that God is weaving
together something significant.
Our love for Aberdeen continues to grow with every passing week.
We feel the weight and wonder of being part of something that
Bishop Kelley has faithfully prayed for over the past 40 years: an
apostolic work established in this city. We believe the season for that
has come—and we’re committed to contributing to it and being
available for whatever God wants to do here.

With love from Aberdeen,
The Cletheroes
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